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Expect increased noise and activity in Luke McRedmond 
Landing starting as early as Oct. 16  

 

Starting as early as October 16, crews working for King County’s Lake Hills and NW Lake 
Sammamish Sewer Upgrade Project will install a well in Luke McRedmond Landing. The well will 
be used to conduct a groundwater test during the week of Oct. 23. The results of the 
groundwater test will help the design team to better understand groundwater conditions 
where the sewer pipe will be installed. 
 

Installation of the well and groundwater testing 
will take up to two weeks to complete. The 
work area will be sectioned off for safety while 
work is underway, but the park and 
Sammamish River Trail will remain open. Once 
testing is complete, the work area will be 
restored and the one-foot-wide well will be 
capped. The well will remain in place until 
project completion. 
 

Location: Crews will drill one well in Luke 

McRedmond Landing, just south of Redmond 

Way. See map to the right for more information.  

 
What you can expect October 16 - 20:  

 Work hours 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. daily, 
weekdays only 

 A tall cable drill rig will be used to install 
the well and will be stored on site 
overnight 

 Increased noise when the drill rig is in 
use 

 Luke McRedmond Landing and the 
Sammamish River Trail will remain open 

 Cones and signage will be in place to safely separate the work zone from the rest of the 
park 
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What you can expect during the week of October 23 - 27:  

 Groundwater testing will take three days to 
complete 

 A small generator and pump will run 
continuously during testing (day and night) 

 Two crew members will be on site at all times to 
monitor the pump 

 Water will be pumped to a storage tank on site 
during testing and safely discharged into the 
sewer 

 Temporary lighting will be used at night. Lights 
will be pointed away from residential areas 

 Site restoration and removal of equipment will 
take place between 7 a.m. and 7 p.m. daily, 
weekdays only 

 Luke McRedmond Landing and the Sammamish 
River Trail will remain open 

 Cones and signage will be in place to safely 
separate the work zone from the rest of the park 

 
About the project: 
King County needs to upgrade about 4.5 miles of sewer 
line between NE 85th Street and the Idylwood 
neighborhood to meet the needs of the growing 
Redmond and Bellevue communities as the existing 
sewer line nears the end of its service life. Construction 
for the pipeline is scheduled to begin in 2020.      
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

 

Crews will use a cable tool drill rig to 

install the well and perform testing. 

Crews will use a tank to store 

groundwater during testing before 

discharging back into the sewer. 

For more information  
 Contact Kelly Foley at 206-477-8621 or kelly.foley@kingcounty.gov 

 Sign up for text alerts. Text KING REDMONDSEWER to 468-311 

 Visit the project web page at http://www.kingcounty.gov/KCRedmondSewer 

 Follow King County Wastewater Treatment Division on social media 
 


